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I strongly appose the building of this Compass Energy Storage 
Project 

To whom it may concern,  
 
The proposed storage project just below our homes is an outrage! It is disgusting that 
the cities and citizens affected by this were not asked.  
 
1. The obvious added fire risk to our communities, in an area already prone to wildfires, 
is unacceptable.  
 
2. Lithium batteries storage units have and can overheat, and catch on fire. There are 
many examples you can find.  
Those fires are very hard to put out, and emit toxic fumes and smoke, putting our 
neighborhood, our lives and health at risk.  
 
This area is not an industrial area, how dare you propose to put something this 
dangerous so close to neighborhoods?  
 
2. We already have big problems being able to secure property insurance on our homes 
along the ridge. AAA insurance declined to insure my home because of the proximity to 
the hillside. Adding this monstrosity of lithium batteries right below our homes will surely 
make it even more difficult, and certainly more expensive to get insurance, if not 
impossible.  
 
3. Our property values certainly will suffer. Who will want to buy a home this close to 13 
acres of a lithium battery storage area? This will be an eyesore, visible from the freeway 
and the popular hiking trail on the ridge.  
 
With all due respect, I ask for whoever is in charge of the final decision, to reconsider.  
 
A very angry and concerned resident of Laguna Niguel,  
Dorothee Naumburg 


